Regular Session 







June 07, 2021 

The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, June 07, 2021, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 17 people were in attendance. 

Roll call showed the following members in attendance: 

B. Viele      R. Zambrini      M. Mogg      M. Toda      M. Kerr      R. Hallapy     J. Crowe 

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the May 17, 2021 regular session as presented to council. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

COMMUNICATIONS- 
Ms. Hallapy- We received the Mayor’s Court report for May 2021 showing total receipts of $1,691.00. We have the City of Hubbard income tax comparison for 2020 and 2021 through May 31,2021. We also have the 2021 monthly disbursements through the month of May 2021. That is all.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES- 
FINANCE- Ms. Zambrini- I just wanted to make a note that the monthly income tax collections remain optimistic and an update in May in the withholding collections seems to be a good indication that people are going back to work. Thank you, Mr. President.

PARK & RECREATION- Ms. Viele- The monthly Park & Rec board meeting will be held here in city council chambers Thursday, June 17th, at 6 pm. Waugh Field parking lot has been enlarged, paved, and striped. Hubbard Rebounders basketball tournament will be staged at Jones Field June 19th and June 26th. This is an event for boys and girls aged… grades 4 through 12. Contact Nicole Murphy at 330-984-2470 to register. As always, the public is encouraged to attend and participate in the Park and Rec meetings. Thank you. 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT- Mr. Mogg- I have no report Mr. President. 

PLANNING & ZONING- Mr. Toda- No report Mr. President. 

UTILITIES- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President. Looking at… with the Covid numbers starting to go down, we’re going to look at some work sessions starting in September. Speaking with Mr. Palestro, the gentleman from um … to look at the rate study in our current process for utility billing. So, I’m looking at September to start that. Thank you. That’s all I have.

STREETS & SIDEWALKS- Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President. The branch pick up program will start Monday, June 28th. It will run for one week and the advice we have for you is to have it all 
at the curb, not on the street. Any bunches of branches have to be bundled. The street department will spend no more than 10 minutes at your house. If you have more than that, bundle it and give it to the garbage man. I lost track of the name. Republic Services will pick up your… anything left over. That’s all I have Mr. President- no I have legislation for tonight. Thank you. 

SAFETY- Mr. Hallapy- No report Mr. President. Thank you.  

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES-
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Mogg- Yes sir. The new truck we ordered is in. It’s quite a nice truck. The guys at the cemetery are very happy with it. We finally received an engineer’s drawing of a columbarium for the cemetery. As beautiful it was, it’s not what we intended. So, we will be meeting to discuss that and discuss further with the engineers in what we’re looking for. That’s all I have sir.

FIRE DISTRICT-Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President. The washer and dryer we ordered for the new uniforms is in and installed. The cab for the emergency response vehicle is in and installed. 
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REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES-
And, Liberty Fire had a fire today, so as we went and proceeded with our part time staffing and we have mutual aid agreements, Liberty was very grateful to us to supply them water for that fire, because they didn’t have enough, and we were actually able to help them. And they couldn’t help… they said we didn’t have the part.. the volunteer guys we had before there was a chance there would have been a lot more damage to the house because of the daytime staff. And that’s all I have sir.

REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS 
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Nick Modarelli- No report at this time. 

LAW DIRECTOR- Mr. Villano- No report Mr. President. Thank you. 

AUDITOR- Mr. Villano- Nothing this evening Mr. President. Thank you. 

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, special committees, and city officials. 

There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote unanimous. 

MAYOR’S REPORT 
Good evening everyone. This past June 2nd state restrictions have been lifted. Please do your part in following any business-specific requirements as noted by the Health District and also reminded through the state that masks are no longer required but also, please do your due 
diligence for those that are vaccinated. We’re happy to see that the building here is open. People are coming in it and paying their utilities in person and having conversations. We look forward to seeing where that goes. I also encourage meetings to occur and encourage the public that if they ever need a safe meeting place as before they were able to utilize the facility. So, once again, I look forward to more meetings with, not only council, but also the general public as well. As Jerry mentioned, our branch pick up will be running June 28th through July 2nd, weather permitting. The very specifics... the branches can no longer be more than three inches in diameter and no longer than four feet. It is very standard – Mr. Livingston established that years ago and it follows through to this day as far as the bundling of the branches themselves. Unfortunately, some people think they can put full 30-foot trees out and we would take them – that is not the case. And the contract through Republic Services does include bundling of smaller branches that they will take. Um, for very specific information, you can always call the Mayor’s Office and get some of this information for the residence as well. We received a grant through “You Gotta Go Green”, the Geauga Trumbull Solid Waste District. We will be having an electronics recycling event June 19th here in the city parking lot from 10 till 12. That was a cooperative grant application with the city and township like we had done before with the tire recycling. The Trumbull County Combined Health District also received a grant – this is something interesting to see how this works um moving forward, but they received a grant to be bringing vaccination pop up locations to the county and we’ll see how that plays out but their goal is to be able to bring these pop up vaccination tents and different mobile vaccination to the communities to be able to try to get more people vaccinated – that is still the course of action they’re taking. The success of the CHIP grant that you will be voting on tonight is evident. I actually received an email tonight that we currently have four residents in the city that have applied for the grant and are receiving over $50,000 in housing assistance as far as remodeling their house and doing what is necessary and meeting those guidelines set forth in the CHIP grant. So, I know years ago it was always a work in progress getting people to apply for that. Now that Cortland is included, Girard, Hubbard and Niles, the pot of money gets bigger to be able to bring assistance to those residents. One of the long-standing traditions in Hubbard is the Memorial Day events and I want to thank everybody for their participation. This was a very well thought out and put together weekend of events. Our boy scouts did a flag retirement ceremony. We had our bridge dedication for Hubbard Veterans Bridge and then also our Memorial Day procession at Hubbard Union and the War Memorial. I just want to thank, on behalf of the residents, thank everybody for volunteering to help make that a reality and it was an overwhelming group of people that lined the streets, that were at the cemetery, the war memorial, the bridge, at Harding 
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MAYOR’S REPORT 
Park for the flag retirement ceremony. It was very nice to see the community coming together for that special day. And then lastly, I just want to let everyone know Life Fleet has invoked their 30-day cancellation on May 19th. So, two days after our council meeting, they invoked that cancellation. June 18th will then be the 30 days and their contract with the city and township will be null and void. After that notification there was many phone calls that were made and relying back on many meetings that the city and the township, Safety Director, Township Trustee 
Hanley, and myself and just numerous hours of research trying to find the “what if”. “What if” the current provider quit providing service and then that did happen. Lane Life Trans was a company – was one of the companies that we had talked and discussed – and the day that I received the email that they were cancelling service to the city and the township in 30 days, my first thought was will they ever respond again. We just didn’t know. Thankfully, Lane Life Tran stepped up – stepped up to the plate, started providing services for the city and township without missing a beat. We are still under that current contract with Life Fleet that unfortunately they are just no longer responding at this time. So, they are first on the list at the 911 center and they are no longer responding so thankfully Lane Life Trans is here in the city – actually here at the senior center. I offered our building in the senior center as a station location for those members of the ambulance crew that needed a place to sit and a restroom to use, whatever it might be instead of having an ambulance crew sit in their ambulance 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. So, that is an update on that. I look forward to working with them. They have provided outstanding service to the members of the city and township. This is an issue that I have openly said, when someone dials 911, I want them to have a response and that is what they are getting now, and it seems to be working quite well. Once again, the city and the township, the Safety Director, and the President of the Board of Trustees out at the Township were the ones that executed that contract years ago and we will be looking to create another contract that best suits the city and the township. Together working we can provide that response – because when someone dials 911, as was mentioned earlier by the fire department and our police – they are all working together, so I appreciate that. That’s all.

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the Mayor’s report. 

Mr. Williams- You’re way too modest Mayor – because I told you I was going to do this when this all came out. Folks you don’t know what the city of Hubbard owes our mayor right now and Fred Hanley and the other trustees. The Mayor has been working tirelessly for months on this because his biggest fear and mine was that Life Fleet was going to do this to us. And I think we all saw the writing on the wall and – I probably shouldn’t say this but I’m gonna anyhow cuz I’m sick and tired it – do those few on Facebook who instead of picking up the phone and asking a question, only want to attack the city. This plan has been in place for a while. The Mayor knew the community was going to be safe. He made sure he talked to a lot of ambulance companies and even the ones that didn’t, couldn’t service us, gave us a lot of good information and helped the mayor. But, Lane, we can’t thank them enough for stepping up, taking care of this community. We’ll be well served and at this point I don’t think we have a whole lot to worry about with the ambulance service and I think you can all take it to the bank that the mayor’s going to keep an eye on this and our safety forces will keep him abreast of what’s going on. I know you guys had some concerns with Life Fleet and I hope Lane is – is – I know the Mayor told me they came down and introduced themselves to everybody the first day they were here. I think that’s a pretty good sign of what we’re dealing with now. So, to our community, feel safe – and to you Mayor, thank you for all you did. That’s all I have Any other questions or comments?

Mr. Crowe- Well, yeah. I went to the flag retirement ceremony and I gotta give it to the Pack 100 – put on a great ceremony. Showed a lot of respect for the flag and um I gotta give it to the guys. They burn them in a barrel. They need a mask. If you stood anywhere near that, the different materials that were burning in there – they burned over 100 flags, I’m sure. But – yeah – that was quite a ceremony, and that Pack 100 did a great job.

Ms. Zambrini- Is this miscellaneous?

Mr. Williams- No, this is comments on the Mayor’s report. (inaudible) No? Okay.

There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote Unanimous. 

Regular Session 


      Page 4



June 07, 2021 

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS- 


There was no unfinshed or old business.

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS 

Ms. Zambrini- Um, summer is here, and I have been fielding some complaints about some common summer-related issues, among them open burning, overnight parking, high grass, and I’m already getting questions about what are the rules about – about um residents shooting off fireworks and um scorching their neighbor’s garage roofs and debris in the gardens and not picking up and I don’t know what to tell them. I got all these issues.

Mayor- You can call planning and zoning – 534-1271. Chris handles all…

Ms. Zambrini- Well I got the high grass - I got that taken care of. But what about the overnight parking, the open burning, and the fireworks?

Mayor- Those all fall – um the open burning falls within – you know, there’s zoning as well as – you know, I’ve told people personally to call the police department, to call the fire department if they see it while it is occurring.

Mr. Williams- The open burning (inaudible) cuz I know they have a big problem in the township. I thought the fire – I think it was a combo between the fire department and the zoning – they ended up having to do something together to put that one to bed. Chris will know what to do though. Anything else Robin?

Ms. Zambrini- Um fireworks? Is there an ordinance?

Mayor- I know there’s legislation at the state level right now…

Law Director- We have a city ordinance on fireworks. You’re not allowed to set them off, but if everybody’s doing it, it’s an enforcement matter. How are you going to send police to everyone’s house at the same time? I’m just saying – yes, there’s an ordinance prohibiting it.

Ms. Zambrini- I just - so I can tell people that we have an ordinance?

Law Director- There is. I guess if they want to call the police, they can call the police about that.

Ms. Zambrini- So then overnight parking is a police matter that I can talk to Bobby about? Okay. Um, just the second thing I’d like to – I want to make sure we go back to the police cruiser issue. Is that under miscellaneous or will that be under a different? 

Mr. Williams- No. That will be fine.

Ms. Zambrini- So, this money needs to be appropriated. So, at this point does it matter where the money comes from as long as we get the appropriation set aside so we don’t miss that deadline by June 23rd?

Mayor- I think it would be appropriate if the Board of Control goes ahead and moves forward and purchases the replacement cruiser and the new cruiser and then we will see how the budget works out as we move throughout the year.

Ms. Zambrini- Do we want to take a poll – poll council to see what our feelings are on this? Or are you saying that you’re going to take it upon yourself to move forward with it?

Mayor- I think that the Board of Control can go ahead and make those purchases as discussed in caucus. The Board of Control would go ahead and make that purchase and then we would look at how the budget is moving in the third quarter as discussed as one of the simplest solutions. Correct Mr. Villano?
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MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS 

Auditor- That’s certainly one way of doing it.

Law Director- I think the issue that council or Ms. Zambrini has is the fact that is she going to allow you to just spend the money then if you really blow through your budget – and this is where Mr. Williams was going with it – are you going to be frugal and pinch your pennies and try to come in and help out or are you just going to come with arms open and say well we really need $150,000 because we spent it on police cars and this and that. I think that’s where you were going with it Mr. Williams. I think you can do it either way. You can just buy the cruisers now and see how the police react to it.

Ms. Zambrini- What are we going to do if we don’t have cruisers? We need cruisers. We need cruisers.

Mr. Williams- Robin. I guess – are you understanding what they’re saying? The Board of Control can buy those cruisers tomorrow.

Ms. Zambrini- Correct. Okay.

Mr. Williams- So how are they not going to have cruisers if they buy them?

Ms. Zambrini- Okay.

Mr. Williams- Well I’m asking a simple question. I don’t – I mean I don’t understand…

Ms. Zambrini- It seems to me that there’s some – some backlash about getting them.

Mr. Williams- From me?

Ms. Zambrini- It seems that way.

Mr. Williams- Can I give you some background Robin?

Ms. Zambrini- (inaudible)

Mr. Williams- No, I was the safety committee chairman for 6 years. When I came in there wasn’t a cruiser in this town that didn’t have under probably 100,000 miles on it. They were in a falling down building. I’m the one who started buying a cruiser every year. I was the one on the committee that built that building. There’s no backlash here. My only point is there’s no point to appropriate more monies to the budget right now when there’s plenty of money in it.

Ms. Zambrini- Okay.

Mr. Williams- That’s the only point I made and – I don’t know – I’m the biggest supporter the police department has. If you feel it was backlash, I’m sorry you felt that way. That’s not what my point was. My point was – and it’s up to you guys, cuz at the end of the day you’re the ones that gotta put your name to it. So if you want to put another $90,000 in the police budget, that’s up to you guys to vote. I just made a suggestion of the easiest way to do it. If you guys don’t like it, then do what you want. You’re the finance chairman. If that’s what you want to do and…

Ms. Zambrini- It’s not just me. Safety is involved in this too.

Mr. Williams- Actually you guys pretty much have in mind that you were going to request tonight to give them another $96,000, right?

Ms. Zambrini- We were going to discuss it – which we’re doing now.

Mr. Williams- Okay.
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MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS 

Ms. Viele- The Board of Control – they’re limited to $50,000, so you would be making two purchases?

Mayor- Correct.

Ms. Viele- You’ll purchase one cruiser and then the second cruiser. It’s not $90,000, it’s like $40-some thousand each, so it’s under your powers to do that as long as it’s under $50,000.

Mayor- Under $50,000, correct.

Ms. Viele- Is there any equipment – radio equipment and stuff like that, that can be salvaged from the totaled vehicle?

Police Chief- The camera’s probably the only thing that’s not dated. It had a new cruiser camera in it. The rest of the equipment (inaudible)… some stuff out of the Impala that you see down there, sitting in the corner, we’ve been using that to put the parts in the .. to try to save money, like the siren boxes and stuff, so anything else in there short of maybe the tires might be salvageable.

Mr. Williams- Would they nail you from the insurance company if we took anything out? 

Police Chief- I think Michael talked to them and they’ll actually pay to have some stuff taken out of the car and put into the new car if I’m not mistaken. Part of that $16,000 plus, I forget what you call it, but..

Auditor- Incidentals.

Police Chief- Incidentals.

Mr. Williams- But won’t it come – um, is there more stuff that we have to put in that car?

Police Chief- I mean that…

Mr. Williams- Or just stuff like it’s specific to you guys.

Police Chief- Plus, when they change the model years, a lot of times there’s things that change and it just makes a bigger headache…

Mr. Williams- I mean the thing’s six years old.

Police Chief- Yeah, and the new body styles are completely different. There’s no point a lot of times – the light bars don’t even fit on the newer model cuz of the way they’re built. You’ll notice our newest one, the light bar’s about that big. We’ll try to salvage what we can.

Mayor- Because we do have authorization. Correct Michael? The insurance company allows us to take anything from that totaled vehicle… that’s usable.

Mr. Williams- Or I guess, do we have any other 16’s?

Police Chief- No, what we got we’re using right now. We’re at like… that’s why I’m worried about it, otherwise, I wouldn’t have even brought it up, but with not getting one last year and being one down this year, as soon as they start running 24/7, maintenance bill is going to shoot up more than ever. Two of them are going to be running 24/7 and that’ll be a really bad domino effect. Just trying to stay ahead. The upside is the ’16 and we get one (inaudible). That’ll help out.

Mr. Williams- We’ll save a little money on it. We got something out of it at least. Probably more than if we drove it and sold it.

Regular Session 


      Page 7



June 07, 2021 

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS 

Police Chief- Yeah.

Ms. Viele- Just a little heads up, I am negotiating and getting a new vehicle right now. Inventory is so low because they can’t get… I mean they’re calling me every day begging me to turn mine in.

Mr. Williams- That’s why I made this suggestion to the mayor because you can do it tomorrow.

Police Chief- I don’t disagree. I’m newer at this and I’m watching the budget. I lose sleep over the budget, even though it’s not that tight right now. But what I don’t want is to spend this money and then come November everybody looking at me saying where the hell did you spend all this money? Why do you need more money? I want you to know specifically what we needed for in the rare circumstance that we encountered because it wasn’t like I blew the budget, and I don’t want to come back at the end of the year and say I need more money and everybody going what the hell you need more money for? That’s why I brought, and I approached Mr. Modarelli.

Mr. Williams- Well, in actuality the end of the year is the time. I’m not saying December…

Police Chief- Right. If I need money later on, I didn’t want to say I need money cuz I went and bought two cruisers and you guys not know why I did it. That’s why I wanted this brought up and asked to have a discussion to help me to get the cars. My thought was…

Mr. Williams- To me this is the easiest and simplest way is tomorrow morning you can call that guy and say we’re ordering two.

Police Chief- That’s fine. I just – like I said, I just want you to know why I was asking for the specific amount of money and what it was going to. So, I can… it was easy to show you two new cars, as opposed to, well we spent this, this, this, this, this, this, this and went all over the place.

Mayor- I just wanted… to your comment about supply issues – yes, we’ll be lucky if we receive these vehicles during the 2021 calendar year. I’m sure we’ll be lucky if we receive it. We just don’t know what some of the parts, the pieces as everything – um, there can be issues with any of the aftermarket things. We just don’t know obviously. That is the unfortunate nature of the industry right now.

Police Chief- Everything is going up, I can tell you that. All the aftermarket prices, everything like everything else that’s going on.

Safety Director- What the salesman told me was that they were promised delivery of 75 vehicles in the end of April and Ford just called them and it’s extended after July 1st. They’re basically working off what they have on the lot now to fill the orders and they don’t know what they’re going to do if Ford extends the 75 car delivery another month or so then they will give us (inaudible). It’s a mess. No matter what way you’re looking at it I guess. I don’t know. Are we that tied into chips?

Mr. Williams- It’s not just cars. It’s motorcycles, it’s c & t equipment for machine shops. They all have chips in them and yeah we are – corporate America don’t want to make them here. They want the Chinese to make them cheap.

Safety Director- They’re all on that ship in Panama.

All- (laughter)

Mr. Williams- They’re on a slow boat somewhere. Bonnie, I’m sorry for the interruption 
(inaudible). Anyone else?
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Mr. Mogg- Mr. President, I have a couple of things. First and foremost, I’d like to thank the mayor’s secretary, Deb Madeline. Last month we had a little understanding down at Eagle Creek apartments. They received notification from Housing and Urban Development, which confused them. They thought Eagle Creek apartments was going Section 8 lower income, which was not true. They were just getting a new kind of funding to run it. All operations were staying the same. The people down there went into a tizzy. They contacted Deb. They contacted me right away and I called Deb and she laughed and said I knew you were calling. Deb worked diligently on it for three days, forwarded all communication to me, and I was able to go down there and calm everyone down. So, thanks Deb. Great job. Also, on behalf of the fire department, we are announcing a golf outing on August 14th this year.  Tee off time will be 1:00 in the afternoon. More information will be coming. Thank you, sir.

Mr. Williams- Thank you. Is that what was on Facebook? With all the people that were getting evicted at the end of the month, beginning of the month? 

Mr. Mogg- Yes.

Mr. Williams- Thank you Debbi. Anyone else? Okay, we will move on to public address to council on agenda items.

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS-
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address city council on agenda items when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record you will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 

The record shows that no one addressed council on agenda items.

NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION-

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to request that the law director draw up the necessary legislation for a resolution accepting the amount and rates as determined by the Budget Commission and authorizing the necessary tax levies and certifying them to the county auditor. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to request that the law director draw up the necessary legislation for an ordinance amending the monthly compensation of the Girard Municipal Court prosecutor to $1,200.00 per month. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Mr. Hallapy with a second by Mr. Crowe to request that the law director draw up the necessary legislation for a resolution authorizing an agreement between the City of Hubbard and the Fraternal Order of Police to waive the provisions of 4117.14 (G) (11). There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Mr. Kerr with a second by Mr. Crowe to request that the law director draw up the necessary legislation for an ordinance authorizing the Board of Control to enter into a contract with Richardson Tree and Landscape Company for 2021, 2022 and 2023, not to exceed $60,000 per calendar year, and declaring an emergency. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Mr. Crowe with a second by Mr. Hallapy to request that the law director draw up the necessary legislation for a resolution authorizing MS Consultants, Inc., as agent and project manager for the City of Hubbard, Ohio, for the purpose of submitting an application for Issue II monies and to execute all necessary contracts and administrate implementation of the project with respect to the 2022 street resurfacing project. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 
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ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS 
Ordinance 10-21 Second Reading 

ADOPTING AN ALTERNATIVE TAX BUDGET FOR THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OHIO FOR THE FISCAL YEAR COMMENCING JANUARY 1, 2022, AND SUBMITTING COPIES OF THE SAME TO THE TRUMBULL COUNTY BUDGET COMMISSION

Mr. Williams- Since there is no action on Ordinance 10-21 it will flow to its third reading.

Ordinance 11-21 First Reading

AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR OF THE CITY OF HUBBARD TO ENTER INTO THE 2021 CHIP PARTNERSHIP WITH THE CITIES OF NILES, GIRARD, AND CORTLAND FOR THE YEAR 2021 COMMUNITY HOUSING IMPACT AND PRESERVATION PROGRAM FUNDS (CHIP) WITH THE OHIO DEVELOPMENT SERVICES AGENCY, OFFICE OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Mr. Hallapy to suspend the second and third reading of Ordinance 11-21. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Mr. Mogg with a second by Mr. Hallapy that Ordinance 11-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

Resolution 4-21 First Reading

AUTHORIZING THE BOARD OF CONTROL TO ADVERTISE FOR BIDS FOR THE CITY OF HUBBARD 2021 STREET PROGRAM

It was moved by Mr. Crowe with a second by Mr. Hallapy to suspend the second and third reading of Resolution 4-21. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Mr. Crowe with a second by Mr. Hallapy that Resolution 4-21 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS-
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address city council on non-agenda items related to city council business, when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record you will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 

The record shows that no one addressed council on non-agenda items.

 Mr. Williams- No one. I would entertain a motion to adjourn.

ADJOURN 
A motion was made by Mr. Toda with a second by Mr. Mogg to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

___________________________                  __________________________

Marianne Hallapy, Council Clerk 

William Williams, President

